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The Lake Eunice Township board held its monthly meeting at the town hall on April 9th, 2024 at 7:00 pm.   The minutes from the February meetings were reviewed and approved by a motion by Wayne Jacobson and seconded by Ed Clem.   The treasurer report was reviewed.  The budget numbers were incorrect and Ann Hixson will be back into CTAS and correct those budget numbers.  The cash balance report was approved and the budge numbers will be reviewed at the next board meeting.
Todd Jacobson was present to obtain a liquor license for Hooligans.  This liquor license was brought to vote with a unanimous approval.  Paperwork completed by the clerk and filed with the office.  
Scott Viste was present along with Kyle Varberg, Becker County Planning and Zoning to discuss East Lakeland Drive and a Petition for Road Vacation.  The board did review this property.  They requesting to vacate a portion of that road.  The board did accept the Petition for review and a motion to table the petition until it can be reviewed by Carl Malmstrom was brought by Ed Clem and seconded by Jerry Johnson.  
Mike Foley was present to discuss rules about ditches within the township right of way.  He lives on Tanglewood.  A neighbor has a holding tank in what could be the right of way and the water continues to drain into his yard.  Discussion about the location and the board reviewed the GIS maps.  The board determined that if the neighbor is to do work on drainage in the right of way-he must come to the town board and get permission and an easement.  The township has to have room to clear snow and those ditches must remain open, unless prior approved.  Mr. Foley will continue to work with this neighbor on these issues and is to call Jason Rosing if there appears to be work being done in the right of way. 
Ann Hixson brought up the $15 an hour wage that the board is paid for special meetings-such as the Board of Equalization and if that hourly wage could be increased.  The board indicated they will keep that hourly wage the same.  

The Board of Equalization will be April 26th, 2024 at 11 am at the Lake Eunice Townhall.

The board needed to nominate a chairperson and vice chair person for 2024.  Ed Clem nominated Jason Rosing with Wayne Jacobson seconding this.  Ed Clem was nominated vice chairperson with a motion by Jerry Johnson and Al Bergquest seconding this. 

There was discussion on the compost site.  Al Bergquist will reach out to Driveway Services about maintaining it again this year.  Al Bergquist is the fee owner for the property the compost sit is on.  He is unsure if we want to continue with allowing for this service.  The end of the contract Lake Eunice had with Al Bergquist may be coming to a close.  Heather Anderson will look for that contract and we may have to update with it running through Dec 1st, 2024.  After that date, Lake Eunice township will not have a compost site.  

This meeting was adjourned at 8:16 pm by motion from Jerry Johnson and seconded by Wayne Jacobson. 
_______________________________________________		_______________________
Heather Anderson, Township Clerk                                          Date                                                                    
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